

Corporation of the Municipality of Calvin Council Resolution

Date: June 11, 2024

Mayor Message:

Sadly, due to a serious health issue, for the next few months, I will have to step back from my duties as mayor. I will, however, periodically meet with the CAO to keep abreast of township business, but my attendance at meetings will be put on hold.

The staff and council of Calvin Township are now very strong and I have every confidence in Bill Moreton, who is Deputy Mayor, and councillors Dean Grant, Robert Latimer and John Manson. In addition, the administrative staff have proven themselves worthy of any challenge and I have no doubt that through the efforts of our CAO, Donna Maitland; Deputy Clerk, Teresa Scroope; Administrative Assistant, Patricia Araujo; and the other members of our staff that everything will remain on task and will continue to move forward. They all have proven themselves more than competent.

There is lots of work to do. Most notably is that the budget must be adopted, but I have every confidence this will be done.

Council is represented on a number of external committees and boards. Bill Moreton on the NBMCA and also on their executive, and he's on the fire dept. Dean Grant currently sits on two boards, Planning and Police Board. I hope that the rest of council will agree to fill any voids my absence will cause.

I wish everyone well and I hope to have a speedy recovery so I can again lend my full assistance.

RICHARD GOULD

MAYOR, CALVIN TOWNSHIP